Raising the Minimum Wage: Senate Bill 1
Proposal:

Increase Alaska’s minimum wage from $7.15/hour to one dollar above the federal minimum wage, effective January 1, 2010.     
Background: 
· Alaska’s cost of living is one of the highest in the nation.  The cost of food, housing, utilities, and health care are far greater than in other states. 

· Despite this, 16 states have a higher minimum wage than Alaska, including California, Connecticut, Hawaii, Iowa, Illinois, Michigan, Oregon, Rhode Island, Vermont, and Washington.  By July 2009, this number will increase to 39.
· Alaska’s minimum wage was last raised in January 2003.  Since then, the prices of fuel, medical care, and other goods in Alaska have skyrocketed.
· If Alaska’s minimum wage were to keep pace with inflation, it would be $8.78/hour in 2010, when Senate Bill 1 would go into effect.  Projected 2010 minimum wages are $8. 88 in Washington and $8.72 in Oregon.  California is already at $8.00/hour. 

· At least nine states adjust their minimum wage annually for inflation, including Arizona, Colorado, Florida, Missouri, Montana, Nevada, and Oregon.

· In 2009 the federal minimum wage will increase to $7.25, surpassing Alaska’s.
· An estimated 22,254 Alaskans (or 7.4% of the workforce) earn less than $8.75/hour and would benefit from this legislation.
· Workers that earn the current Alaska minimum wage make roughly $14,872/year, little more than the federal poverty level for Alaska, which is $13,530.  Twenty five percent of those who slightly less than $8/hour are parents.  Many are the sole wage earners in their household.
· Economic studies have not found negative employment impacts (e.g., job loss) due to modest increases in the minimum wage, perhaps because higher wages lead to greater productivity, lower recruiting and training costs, decreased absenteeism, and increased worker morale.
· As welfare reform forces more poor families to rely on their earnings from low-paying jobs, a minimum wage increase can help alleviate poverty.     
